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TRANSFORMING LEADERS IN ASIA 

Dear friends, 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 2016. 

Time flies so fast. The year 2015 has almost come to an end.  As we reflect, our 

hearts are filled with gratitude for God’s favor and your friendship that has 

enabled us to achieve so much this year. The year 2015 will go in our memory for 

the following reasons: 

Family front: 

 Sonam graduated and found an internship opportunity in George Town, Tx. Joshua is 

a junior at Judson University (IL) and is awarded a new scholarship. And Neema 

begins her junior year in Tongji Medical College, Wuhan, China. 

 Asangla helps run the office of Director of South Asia Words of Hope (WoH) and the 

office of the Transforming Leaders in Asia (TLA) in Guwahati, Assam. We have moved 

our residence and office to a better and secure location. 

 Asangla’s Mom improves in her health after she came to stay with us. 

 

Ministry front:  

 Opportunities to preach the Word of God in 21 locations and reach out around 3686 

listeners in the last 12 months. 

 Sponsored and conducted Pastors Conferences, Expository Preaching &, Biblical 

Counseling Seminars for about 300 leaders and pastors. 

 Supervised and conducted a unique training program for Radio program for Words of 

Hope (WoH) and Back to God Ministries International (BTGMI). 

 Supervised the production of radio programs in six languages for 365 days and started a 

new Radio program in Kashmiri. 

 Hosted a Hindi Writers’ Workshop in North India for Good Books. 

 Ventured a new partnership with FLF (USA) for training Leaders. 

 Recorded a series of Bible Studies for Hindi Radio program. 

 Attended Baptist World Alliance (BWA) gathering in Durban and presented a paper. 

 Nominated as the Chairman of Commission on Ministry of Baptist World Alliance. 

 Received a grant of USD 40K as match grant for TLA Center and be able to raise the 

match grant because of a generous gift from a missionary couple. 
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 Received my commentary on Psalms (IV book) in Asia Bible Commentary. 

 Launched a new web page for Good Books Educational Trust (GBET). 

 Recruited five new ministry staffs for GBET and two for TLA ministry. 

 Registered TLA Educational Trust (TLAET) in India. 

 Functioned as an honorary Pro-Chancellor of Northeast Christian University and as an 

honorary Vice President of Union of Evangelical Students of India (InterVarsity chapter 

of India). 

 Executed the role of Directors of South Asia WoH, TLA, BTGMI and as the MT of GBET. 

 Developed a new network in Bhutan, Kerala, Kashmir, and Odissa. 

We praise God for keeping us fruitful in preparing the way for His coming 

Kingdom. And this letter I write to thank you for your partnership. 

 

Wish you a very wonderful Christmas and a prosperous New Year 2016 

 


